Lake Pulaski LID Board Meeting Minutes






Location, Date & Time: Griffing Park, Buffalo MN 55313, 7/13/22 7:00pm

•Attendees: Jill Murphy, Jon Tank, Brooke Cebulla, Dave Tauscher.
• This monthly meeting is held for the Lake Pulaski Improvement District members and is open to the public.

• Meeting was called to order at 7:16pm by Jon Tank.
Previous Business:
•  Jon Tank made a motion to approve the LID minutes from June 6th, 2022. Motion seconded by Dave Tauscher. Motion approved.
• Jon Tank gave an update on the water levels stating that Lake Pulaski is currently at 965.3. Buffalo Lake is in outflow and currently at 913.56.
• Dave Tauscher gave an AIS update. Dave shared and discussed the delineation maps from the last few years provided by Freshwater Scientific. Board members compared previous areas treated and how they have improved. Discussion continued what areas to treat for 2022, based on Freshwater’s recommendations. Jon Tank made a motion to treat all areas 1 – 7 on the main body of water. Total areas treated will be 13.7 acres. Jill Murphy seconded. Motion approved. Delineation needs to be completed every year for Lake Pulaski to receive funding. The cost for this is $1,350, which is what is budgeted.
• Jon Tank gave an update on the current zebra mussel situation. Jon Tank and Bill Jundt met with a company called, Rain for Rent, out of Big Lake MN. They are a national company that handles pumping. Jon, Bill, the city engineer all met with Rain for Rent for approximately two hours at Griffing Park at the pumps. Rain for Rent discussed multiple options with the LID and the city, including cost estimates on the different options. The city has also hired Bolton and Menk as a third party to study and research possible solutions. The city is holding a meeting on Monday, July 18th to present options thus far. Between the city and the LID together, they will bring the best options to the annual meeting to present to the lake residents. None of the options that are being proposed will effect the pumping of any other bodies of water. All the current rules/guidelines will remain in place.
Financial Report:

• Jill Murphy reported/discussed financial statements and expenses. Current balance as of July 14, 2022, was $336,500. Jill Murphy will be working with Jon Archer, LID accountant, throughout the next month to prepare the 2023 budget to be presented at the annual meeting. Board members went through the current budget line by line to make any necessary changes.
New Business:
• Jill Murphy discussed the annual meeting being held at the Buffalo American Legion on August 16th, 2022 at 7:00pm. 304 10th Ave S. Buffalo MN 55313. Look to receive a letter in the mail with further details.
Meeting Adjourned: 
• Jon Tank motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:15pm. Dave Tauscher seconded, motion carried, meeting adjourned.
